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CALL TO ORDER:







Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion(I) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Mr. Parham and unanimously carried to approve the August 28, 2013 meeting minutes as submitted. 

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Complaint Committee reported on the status of the following complaints:


14-AR-04
-
Open;
Send cease and desist letter 

14-AR-05
-
Open;
More information sought

14-AR-06
-
Open;
Offer consent order and fine 
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Motion (II) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Mr. Bowden and unanimously carried to accept the report of the Complaint Committee.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY

The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:

Peter Z. Garver
17473
Beth D. Buffington

17474

Kenneth Brown

17475
Don F. Carlos


17476

Amelia B. Clarke
17477
Dustin Cutis


17502

Salvatore D'Aleo
17478
Rachel T. Domencic

17479

Larry K. Doss

17480
Nancy B. Freedman

17481

Jonathan U. Harden
17482
Douglas C. Hertsenberg
17483

Lonnie J. Hovey
17484
Jack A. King


17488

George L. Law

17486
George D. Lovett III
17489

Virginia McAllister
17488
William A. Massey

17491

John A. Montgomery
17490
David Murray


17491

Daniel A. Neeb

17492
Amy S. Libit


17493

Maris Peika

17494
James D. Snowa, Jr

17495

Charles N. Warren
17496
Stanley J. Weisbrod

17497

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM

The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
Marilisa M. del Ninno

Seth A. Rothman

Georgina N. Thibodaux

Mira Farahani

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT 

The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:

KA, Inc.









17468


Minar McKissick Architects, LLC




17469


Planworx Architecture, P.A.





17470


CO|FXfFowle Architects, LLC





17497


Kolbrook Design, Inc.






17498

Pacheco Ross Architects, PC





17499

RSP Architects, LTD







17500

Rosa D. Cheney, AIA, PLLC





14501
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board unanimously approved 8 applications for reinstatement.
NCARB

The Board today had the pleasure to welcome the National Council of Architectural Registration Boards (NCARB) senior staff, Michael Armstrong, CEO, Stephen Nutt, Senior Advisor to the CEO, and Derek Haese, Assistant Director of Member Board Relations. The visit was the result of the CEO's outreach effort to meet with all of the Boards. He has visited 30 so far. 

Mr. Armstrong seized the opportunity to discuss all of NCARB's currently running programs and new initiatives. Specifically, the Board wanted to discuss the Mutual Recognition Agreement between Canada and the United States of America.

Mr. Armstrong told the Board about new changes to the Intern Development Program. First the program will now allow the dedicated student to enroll in IDP post high school. Also, the new guidelines recognize other situations that students are exposed to throughout the design and building industry, including work with professional engineers, construction site exposure, etc.
 
Mr. Armstrong also talked about the new changes to the Broadly Experience Architects Program.  NCARB has restructured the program to simplify meeting and documenting the criteria. NCARB also capped the cost of the BEA program by breaking down the re-certifications into sections, thus limiting re-do to just the required sections as opposed to the entire dossier.
 
He also spoke briefly on the ongoing development of the new A.R.E. 5.0, scheduled for 2016, the implementation of the new test Administrator, Alpine Solutions, and the new My NCARB initiative, all designed to be a much more direct and friendly user experience.

Mutual Recognition Agreement

The current Mutual Recognition Agreement (MRA) with Canada will terminate on January 1, 2014. The new Agreement was adopted by a majority of the member boards at the NCARB's 2013 Annual Meeting.  Maryland was one of only three jurisdictions that did not support it.
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Mr. Armstrong stated that he is here to help the board understand the MRA.  Basically, the agreement is designed to establish criteria for reciprocal registration practice in both the United States and Canada. Because the requirements for licensure are not completely compatible, the Agreement would require at least one year of post-licensure experience before the licensee would qualify for registration in the "other" jurisdiction. Both the CALA and NCARB, by means of its' member votes, agreed this criteria would address the "imbalances" between the two Countries. Mr. Armstrong went into detail regarding the differences and assures the Board that every point to the agreement was carefully scrutinized with public safety and the emerging professional's potential, always the utmost consideration.

Ms. Cho stated that the board is concerned about the differences in the U.S. and Canadian requirements.  Mr. Edmeades stated that the board felt that IDP was not equal and that the exam was not equal.


 Mr. Nutt stated that the NAAB accredited degree is similar to the CACB degree.  He said that previously the U.S. IDP program and Canada's were very similar.  Then Canada reduced their IDP hours to 3720.  They took elective hours out.  Theirs is condensed into two years experience in the office of an architect only.  Our IDP is more diverse.   


In summary, he said the education is equal and that IDP is substantially equivalent.  The Canadian exam is an older multiple choice paper and pencil exam and does not cover as broad a variety of subjects as the U.S.  Consequently, one additional year of practice was added to make up any perceived differences in requirements.  He concluded by stating that the three Es are still there but somewhat different.


Mr. Armstrong stated that NCARB's charge is to get half of the 54 jurisdictions to sign the agreement by December 31, 2013.  So far, 7 states have signed.  If the 50% mark is not reached, NCARB will have to reassess.
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ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, motion (III) was made by Mr. Bowden, seconded by Mr. Parker and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.
​​___XX_______ With Amendments

______ With Corrections





______       

Diane Cho, Chair

__________________________

Date
